Cape Elizabeth Town Council 2009 Goals
Approved December 8, 2008 – June Update 
1. Ensure that quality services and programs are maintained with as minimal impact as possible on the property tax rate 
a. Monitor the status of the local, state, national and global economy and analyze the 
impact of the economy on individual citizens, local businesses, and on the FY 2009 
and FY 2010 budgets.  
The Town Council closely followed the impact of the economy and adopted a municipal budget with a decrease of 3% and a school budget with a slight increase. 
b. Continue quarterly reviews of expenditures and revenues by the finance committee.  

Ongoing
c. Work with the Cape Elizabeth School Board to set financial targets prior to budget submissions for overall adjustments of the FY 2010 budget. 

Financial targets were not formally set but there was much dialogue. 
d. Communicate to the Cumberland County commissioners the need to restrain future growth of the county budget.  


Chairman Rowe served on the CC Budget Advisory Committee and the overall County 


budget 
increased less than in recent years. The Town’s county tax decreased $42,261. 
e. Communicate to state officials the impacts of state decisions on local budgets. 

Chairman Rowe convened a meeting with legislators and with neighboring municipalities. 
He and the town manager also participated in regional meetings with school officials 
with legislators. 
f. Review and use as a resource an updated study that benchmarks the costs of municipal and school services with other communities.   


The benchmark study is updated in the fall. 
g. Work with surrounding communities to discuss opportunities for regional cooperation and possible expenditure savings.  

Dispatching is being regionalized and the Town continues active participation in the 
metro coalition and in GPCOG. 
h. Apply toward property tax relief all additional net state revenue. 


There was no additional net state revenue. 
2. Increase opportunities for interaction of the town council with boards and commissions 
 a. Conduct an annual orientation for all board and commission members.    

The orientation was cancelled. 

                   b. Have a council member attend at least one meeting of each board and commission.   


Ongoing 
 c. Continue to enhance the working relationship between the school board and the 
      Town council. 

Ongoing 

3.   Continue implementation of the Greenbelt Master Plan  


The Town acquired a significant easement along the shore of Great Pond and much 


trail work has been done by volunteers. 

4. Explore ways to enhance recycling in Cape Elizabeth and to contain waste disposal costs
a. Review the report of the recycling working group.  
b. Continue to work with major generators of waste including the school department to assist with recycling efforts. 
c. Continue the universal waste recycling program and the hazardous waste collection day.  
d. Review recycling center procedures to enhance recycling and to ensure that waste delivered to the recycling center has been generated within Cape Elizabeth.   


The Town Council reviewed the report of the recycling working group and implemented 


recommendations. The work with major generators is ongoing. The universal waste 


recycling program has been expanded and the hazardous waste collection day was held. 

5.     Receive and act on the report of the Alternative Energy Study Committee   


The Town Council received the report and held a workshop meeting and has requested the 

committee to prepare some specific recommendations over the next two months. 
6.     Review recommendations to enhance pedestrian, vehicle and bicycle safety in the 
  town center area.

Recommendations were reviewed. New crosswalks were added. New signage was added. A 
new pedestrian walk light was installed on Route 77 at the CEHS entrance.  
7.   Continue implementation of the 2007 Comprehensive Plan including review of regulations

relating to the BA zone including liquor licensing, proposed bed and breakfast regulations, shoreland zoning provisions, and the recommendations from the Cape Farm Alliance.  
The Town Council adopted regulations related to the BA zone, liquor licensing provisions were reviewed and adopted and new bed and breakfasts regulations were adopted.  The Ordinance Committee is reviewing new shoreland regulations recommended by the Planning Board. The Planning Board is now reviewing the farm recommendations. 

8.  Receive quarterly updates on the status of all recommendations in the 2007 Comprehensive Plan  

A quarterly report was prepared and presented on April 1st. 
9.     Explore ways to enhance Fort Williams Park

a. Work with the Fort Williams Advisory Commission and the Fort Williams Charitable Foundation to continue to update park needs, to provide estimates of the costs of improvements, and to assess the potential of acquiring voluntary donations. 

b. Determine the future of the former Goddard home. 

c. Analyze opportunities to make the park more financially self sustaining. 

The Fort Williams Advisory Commission continues to update park needs and work was completed on the new entrance gate and on a new interpretative display.  The Fort Williams Advisory Commission submitted a report on the Goddard home and it is being reviewed at a workshop meeting. The Town Council has asked the Fort Williams Advisory Commission to submit recommendations to make the park self sufficient beginning July 1, 2010. 

      10.     Complete the restoration of the Spurwink Church.   

Ongoing 
11.     Receive a report from the Thomas Memorial Library Study Committee and consider its

          recommendations  

The report will be received in August and a workshop is tentatively scheduled for 




September. 

12.    Continue a dialogue with the Cape Elizabeth Land Trust on the land preservation goals 
         of the Comprehensive Plan   

Ongoing 

      13.    Establish a town council working group to explore opportunities for electronic

               communication with citizens

The working group met and completed its work and the Town Council took action on its 
recommendations. 

